

Department of Justice and Community Safety

Gaming and Liquor

Level 29 121 Exhibition Street Melbourne Victoria 3000 Australia gamingandliquor@justice.vic.gov.au

Our ref: DG/22/41030

Chris Simsen Wangaratta RSL Sub-Branch Inc

By email: manager@wangarattarsl.org.au

Dear Chris

DEFERRED PAYMENT OFFER FOR GAMING MACHINE ENTITLEMENTS

Thank you for registering your interest in the Victorian Government's offer to vary the Entitlement Related Agreement for Payment (Payment Agreement) to defer the due date of instalment payments for gaming machine entitlements that take effect on 16 August 2022.

If you choose to take up the offer, the instalment payments that would have been due on 30 November 2022 and 28 February 2023, will instead be due on 31 May 2023. No interest will be payable during this deferred period. Interest will instead accrue on and from 1 June 2023 and:

- the first interest payment under clause 5.1 of the Payment Agreement will be calculated on the instalment due on 31 August 2023 and will be payable on 30 November 2023; and
- interest (if any) accrued under clause 5.2 of the Payment Agreement for any late payment of the three instalments due on 31 May 2023 will be payable on or before 31 August 2023.

A Deed of Variation to the Payment Agreement is enclosed to give effect to the deferred payments.

To take up this offer, please sign the Deed and return it to the Department of Justice and Community Safety via email to gamingandliquor@justice.vic.gov.au. Please ensure that the email subject line reads as follows 'Deed of variation – Wangaratta RSL Sub-Branch Inc'.

The executed Deed must be returned to the department no later than Tuesday 2 August 2022.



The returned deed will then be executed by the State and a copy returned to you by email.

Please note that the Department intends to execute the Deed by using an electronic signature in accordance with the *Electronic Transactions (Victoria) Act 2000*. By signing and returning the Deed you will be taken to have consented to this. If you do not consent to the use of an electronic signature, please contact the Department.

The variation to the payment terms for entitlements will only apply if the enclosed Deed is executed by both parties. If you do not sign and return the enclosed Deed by 2 August 2022, you will be required to make payments for entitlements in accordance with the existing terms of the Payment Agreement.

Should you wish to discuss this matter further, please contact the Department of Justice and Community Safety on (03) 8684 7736.

Yours sincerely

Simon Grieve Executive Director Gaming and Liquor

22 / 07 / 2022

